Gleaner - 1984-10-03

Deaths Births and

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements

BORN

BORLAND - Candace would like to announce the birth of her brother, Brandon Matthew, on September 11, 1984, 8 lbs. 2 1/2 oz., at the Barrie Memorial Hospital. The parents are Stephen and Island Rd., Jana Borland, Island Rd., Ormstown.

DIED

WILSON, Bryce H - At Tewksbury, Mass. on Tues., Sept. 25, 1984 aged 76 years, beloved husband of Marjorie Wilson of Methuen, Mass., dear father of Bryce, Janice (Mrs. Ken Fischer), Gary and Laurie and grandson Noel. Survived by sister Ruth (Mrs. Gordon McClenaghan) several nieces and one nephew. A private funeral was held September 26, 1984 at Methuen, Mass.

Mass.

HANEY, William - at the Montreal General Hospital on Tuesday, Sept. 25, 1984 William Henry Haney aged 82 years. Husband of the late Alice Anna May Houle, father of Donald, Stella, Marguerite, Lucille Scott, George, Rosemary (Mrs. Hacking). Funeral was held from the J.M. Sharpe Funeral Home, 461 Champlain St., Hemmingford, to St.Laurent Church for service on Friday, Sept. 28 at 2 p.m. Interment St., Romain Cemetery. Cemetery.

APPROACHING MARRIAGE

Mrs. and Renaud of Huntingdon are happy and proud to an-nounce the approaching nounce the approaching marriage of their eldest daughter Linda Marlene to Bruce Wayne son of Mrs. Kathryn Richardson of New Mexico, U.S.A. A December 1st wedding is being planned.

MARRIED

Mrs. Rose Dear Athelstan, Que. is happy to announce the marriage of her youngest son, Wayne Lawrence to Susan Guerin, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. G.R. (Dick) Norris of Nelson, B.C. The wedding took place on July 14th, 1984 in Whitehorse, Yukon couple the residing.

CARD OF THANKS

To the doctors, nurses and staff who took such ex-cellent care of me while I was a patient in the Hun-tingdon County Hospital, I extend my sincere thanks. I also want to thank my many friends who sent me cards, gifts and get well cards, gifts and get well messages of all kinds, All as very much ap-reciated and will never be was

Jim McCoy

Mrs. Gisèle LeBianc and her children Mario (Monique Trudeau) Elyse (Gerry Harold) Bernard (Johanne Isabelle) and Stephane as well as her as her Stephane as well as grandchildren wish thank all those grandchildren wish to thank all those who epxressed their sympathy at the death of Mr. Philippe LeBlanc on September 17, 1984 at the age of 57 years, either by donations, masses, flowers, visits or presence at the funeral. All these persons are asked to consider these thanks as personal.

A sincere thank you to relatives and friends from near and far who attended our 25th wedding anniversary. All of you made it an evening we will always remember. Many thanks also for the cards and gifts we received. To our three daughters who made it possible, we give our thanks and love.

Bert and Rita Allen

Bert and Rita Allen

IN MEMORIAM

HEBERT, Mavis S. Vocking - In loving memory of a dear and gentle wife, mother and grandmother who God called home to rest on October 5, 1982

October 5, 1982.

Always lovingly remembered and sadly missed by your husband Gerald, your dear son Michael and family.

CARD OF THANKS

sincere thank you to atives, friends and ghbors who attended wedding reception. relatives. relatives, friends and our wedding reception. Many thanks to everyone for cards, gifts and gifts of money we received. Danny and Carrie Arthur

We wish to thank our family, friends and relatives for the party, cards and gifts for our 65th wedding anniversary. Again we thank each and all. George and Hazel Williams

My sincere thanks to Dr. Dobie, the Hemmingford Ambulance, Dr. Blondie, the nurses and staff of Barrie Memorial Hospital third floor, To my third floor. To my relatives, friends and neighbors for their visits, cards, gifts and phone calls which were all deeply appreciated.

Bertha Germain

My very sincere thanks to all at the Barrie Memorial Hospital who gave me such excellent care and kindness during my stay there. My appreciation to relatives and friends who visited me and sent cards and flowers. and flowers

Eleanor L. Parkinson

We sincerely wish to thank our family, Iriends, and neighbours who so kindly assisted us in our recent bereavement. A special thank you to all who sent floral tributes, visits, cards, donations to the Ladies Auxiliary, Barrie Memorial Hospital Fund and Heart Fund. To those who so generously brought in food and helped in any other way, our most heartfelt appreciation.

Betty and Jim McGerrigle, Donnie, Hope,

Betty and Jim McGerrigle, Donnie, Hope, Pam and Mary Anne McCormick, Donald, Helen and Mildred McCormick

I wish to convey my heartfelt appreciation to I wish to convey my heartfelt appreciation to Dr. George Lefebvre, Alain Ambeault, c.s.v. Father Marcil and Father Georges Quenneville for their support and help at the time of my husband's death, Sincere thanks to all relatives and friends for their attendance at the funeral home and at the mass. I deeply appreciate the mass offerings, floral tributes and the charitable donations. A special thank you to my dear neighbors for their many acts of kindness and for all donations of food, sent to my home. The prayer service of the C.W.L. and their mass offering, provided comfort in my time of sorrow.

Vera Miner

Taylor-Lamb wedding held in St. John's Church

Brenda Lee, daughter of Reginald and Gladys Taylor of the Gore Road, Gladys was united in marriage to John Stewart, only son of Jasper and Eleanor Lamb of Ormstown in St. Johns

Church, Anglican Huntingdon on Saturday, June 30th, 1984, at 3:30 p.m.

Rev. J. Fife assisted by Rev. G. Bannerman of-Rev ficiated at the double ring ceremony.